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Dear Parents and Carers,

Our Careers Fair took place on Wednesday and was a resounding success with a record 45 colleges, universities and 
employers in attendance.  A huge thanks must go to our Careers Officer Mrs Borley, Assistant Headteacher Ms Snasdell and 
our Trust Careers Lead Mrs Hayden for all their hard work in delivering such a wonderful event for our students.  We are so 
grateful  to all the exhibitors who attended and shared their insight and prospects with our students. 

On Wednesday, all students across our Trust,  over 6,000 young people, watched the Hear4You documentary by Roman 
Kemp, shining a light on mental health and what we can do to support our wellbeing. "No young person should ever feel 
alone."  You can see our Tweet on page 11.

On Thursday we saw families of our Year 8 Students at their online Parents' Evening meetings.  Over 90% of families 
attended, and these valuable meetings form a huge part of our school-home partnership.  We hope these appointments 
gave a good insight into your child's progress and learning journey here at Ravens Wood. 

There have been some exciting trips recently. On Monday, almost 60 students were treated to a visit to The Magic Circle in 
London and you can see some of their fantastic photos on Page 4.  Last week, a group of Year 10 students joined other local 
schools on a collective trip to Cambridge University to learn about life at this prestigious institution.  We hope everyone 
enjoyed these trips and thank you to the staff who accompanied students and organised the visits. 

Our school production of Alice will be showing in the Main Hall on Wednesday 13th and Thursday 14th March - tickets will 
be available on ParentPay after the half term break so please do book early to avoid disappointment. 

A reminder further to my letter on 26th January; next Thursday 8th February, students will be dismissed 
at the slightly earlier time of 2.45pm to allow staff to attend training events across Bromley Borough.  I 
wish everyone a wonderful weekend and a restful half-term break the following week. Students will 
return to school on Monday 19th February at normal time to a Week B timetable. 

Ms M. Lester
Headteacher

Friday 2nd February  
2024
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We had over 1000 students across the school visit the Learning 
Commons for our annual Careers Fair on Wednesday 31st January.  

The feedback we received from 45 visiting companies was 
overwhelmingly positive about our students attitude, behaviour and 

engagement. Thank you to everyone who participated and supported 
this event, it was an incredible success and we are now really looking 

forward to doing it all again next year.



Celebrating LGBT+ History Month in Science 

1st Place with 98% - 7E

2nd Place with 97% - 7D & 7H

3rd Place with 96% - 11C & 11G



Magic Circle  Trip
KS3 Reward Trip - 56 students visited the Magic Circle this week with our very own Dynamo, Mr Ralph .  
Everyone had a wonderful time and learnt about the history of magic, saw some close up magic and were 
even taught a few magic tricks to amaze friends and family. 





Above and Beyond Awards for Students

Ms Lester was delighted to meet with students on Thursday 11th January, to celebrate their achievements and present them with their 
Above and Beyond certificates and badges.

Our students’ achievements were as follows:

• Ozzy – Year 8: Has gone ‘above and beyond’ with his involvement in the Christmas Concerts this year; Ozzy arrived back from the 
German Exchange just an hour before the concert, he changed and performed magnificently for the enjoyment of all who attended.
• Leon – Year 9: Has gone ‘above and beyond’ in being reselected to play in the London Schools’ Symphony Orchestra (LSSO), playing 
percussion for the 2023-24 season.
• Trey – Year 11: Has gone ‘above and beyond’ with his solo drumming performance in both the Christmas Concerts and Christmas 
assemblies.
• Matthew – Year 12: Has gone ‘above and beyond’ with his involvement in Co-Curricular events, the Outdoor Club, Duke of Edinburgh 
and the Rugby Academy.  Matthew is one of the hardest workers and an excellent role model to students in the lower years.
• Ethan – Year 13: Has gone ‘above and beyond’ with his vocal performance in both the Christmas Concerts and Christmas 
assemblies.
• Tom – Year 13: Has gone ‘above and beyond’ with his Saxophone performance in both the Christmas Concerts and Christmas 
assemblies.
• Rohan – Year 13: Has gone ‘above and beyond’ with his drumming performance in both the Christmas Concerts and Christmas 
assemblies.

Well done and congratulations to all of the above students for their fantastic achievements. 

We also celebrate the following staff who were successfully nominated for ‘Above and Beyond’ Awards:

• Mr Jones, DT Technician for his dedicated work on projects for the school (the Refectory, Stage podium, Christmas decorations for 
the school)
• Mr Parfett, Head of Psychology for fundraising for the Movember Campaign – Ravens Wood School was one of the highest 
fundraising comprehensive schools in the country, raising a massive £4.4k.
• Miss Brown, Head of Citizenship for organising the Christmas Shoe Box appeal. The aim of this appeal is to provide gifts and 
essentials to children in Europe who live in extreme poverty.
• Miss McKenzie, Director of Wellbeing for organising the Food Bank donations for those less fortunate than ourselves in the 
community.
• Mr Ralph, Head of Year 9 for running the staff social committee and organising events for his colleagues

Well done and congratulations to the staff above, and thank you for your ongoing commitment to our community.

Our popular RWS bobble hats 
are on sale for students and 
parents to purchase via Parent 
Pay for £12.50.

They are perfect  for the winter 
weather and when supporting 
our students pitch side.

Once purchased, they will be 
available to collect from Visitor 
Reception.

#BlackandGreen

Bobble Hats 
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RWS Safeguarding

You will have seen lately in the news that disposable vapes will be banned in 
the UK as part of plans to tackle the rise in youth vaping and protect children’s 
health.  Vaping is the inhaling of an aerosol (mist) created by a vaping device. 
The health risks include addiction, anxiety and depression, sleep problems, lung 
damage and exposure to cancer causing chemicals. Other health effects are possible 
but are unknown due to the current lack of long term research. 

Parents, carers and anyone working with children 
can make sure young people understand the 
health facts about vaping and know about vaping 
and the law.

Facts to tell young people about vaping:
• Vaping is a way for adults to stop smoking –                    

not something for non-smokers, especially 
children and young people to try.

• Vaping is substantially less harmful than 
smoking but that does not mean it is harmless.

• Vaping exposes users to some toxins, and we do 
not yet know what the risks might be in the 
longer term.

• Most vapes contain nicotine, which is an 
addictive substance that can be hard to stop 
using once you have started.

• Nicotine is more risky for young people than for 
adults, as evidence suggests the developing 
brain is more sensitive to its addictive effects.

• In the UK, it is against the law to sell nicotine 
vaping products to under-18s or for adults to 
buy them on their behalf.

• Some disposable vapes on sale are illegal and 
do not meet UK safety regulations. They can 
contain high levels of harmful substances.

THC vapes contain the chemical that 
gives the ‘high’ effect in cannabis. 
These are illegal in the UK. These 
vapes can be identified by the colour 
of the oil which is yellowy brown as 
well as the smell of cannabis. A small 
number of vapes have been found to 
contain dangerous and addictive 
substances such as ‘Spice’ and high 
levels of THC. ‘Spice’ is a nickname for 
a substance containing one or more 
synthetic cannabinoids. 

Support for young people using 
alcohol and/or drugs is available 
from Bromley Changes Young 
People's Drug & Alcohol Services 
and you can access further 
information about substances at 
Talk to Frank.



Dates for your Diary

Half Term - Monday 12th to Friday 16th February   

Please check the SOCS website for regular updates regarding 
sporting fixtures  https://sport.rws.uk.net

Student's Early Close - Thursday 8th February (2.45pm)

Year 7 Parents' Evening - Thursday 22nd February   

Year 9 Parents' Evening - Thursday 7th March   



Health Matters - Year 9 Vaccinations

Please be reminded to complete the form to confirm whether or 
not you would like your child in Year 9 to have their teenage 

booster vaccination on Friday 23rd February.  This is a booster of 
their childhood immunisations for Diptheria, Tetanus and Polio as 

well as Meningococal ACWY ; 
https://sav.hrch.nhs.uk/dtp/2023/bromley





Basketball

Ravens Wood basketball is in full swing with our U12 and U13 
boys currently competing in Basketball Englands Jr NBA 
competition. The U12's are representing the Orlando Magic and 
currently doing really well with a 2-2 win to loss ratio. The U13 
boys are representing the Charlotte Hornets, both teams are 
having loads of fun and developing their skills each week.
                                              Mr Richards - Head  of Basketball 

                    Kent Schools Cross Country championships 

On Saturday 20th January Billy Pharoah (year 7), Ben Evans, Matthew Tootell, 
Finn Gotkine (year 8), Nathan Clark (year 10), Ryan Alford-Smith (year 11), 
Harry Fage, Lola Bischoff (year 12) and Olivia Magee-Brown (year 13) were 
selected to run for Bromley in the Kent Schools cross country races. There were 
excellent performances all round with Harry and Ryan both making it into the top 
10. 
With the help of Ravens Wood students, Bromley was 1st  team in the Year 7 
Boys, 1st in the Intermediate Boys, 1st in the Junior Boys, 2nd in the Senior 
Boys and 3rd in the Senior Girls. Congratulations to all those that have now been 
selected to represent Kent in the upcoming Inter-Counties races in February and 
March.             Ms Butler, Specialist Teacher

Rugby 

We finish off our Rugby season this week with a block fixture versus John Fisher 
School. This season we have fielded 19 teams across all age grades, playing 
over 200 games. 
Congratulations to out U14’s, who have had excellent cup runs within the county 
and nationally. They lost to Epsom College last week in Round 5 of the School 
Sport Magazine National U14 Cup. We look forward to seeing their progression 
into next year’s Kent and National Cup.
Congratulations to our Rugby Academy players Matthew and Zac who 
represented Saracens U18’s last week versus Leicester Tigers, they have also 
been selected to play against Gloucester this weekend. With the Jimmy Cup and 
Roslyn Park National Seven’s still to play 
for with our Rugby Academy, there’s 
lots of rugby still to come. 

Mr J Forrest - Head of Rugby

Ravens Wood Sports



@rw_school @rwspe @RWSMusicDept


